
 

 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Message from the Head 
Dear Parents and Carers 
 

Last week we had the most amazing weather for Sports Day and it was such a special day! Mrs French organised such a brilliant 

morning for our children and I have received an overwhelming amount of positive comments from parents about the event – thank 

you so much Mrs French! Thank you to everyone who attended and thank you to the PTCA for providing refreshments for the 

parents as well as the well-earned ice lollies for the children. The Penair Sports Leaders were fantastic at supporting our children, 

demonstrating each event as well as keeping scores for the Houses. It was fantastic to see every child contributing to their House by 

earning points and putting in their best effort. It was a very close competition with only 63 points between the Houses. The results 

are below for your information – congratulations to each of the Houses for your tremendous effort and congratulations to Pendeen 

who are the winners of the Roskilly House Cup this year. In the afternoon, we really enjoyed listening to our House Captains deliver 

some really inspirational speeches to the whole school in our celebration assembly. The House Captains have led brilliantly this year 

and set a great standard for our children to aspire to. Well done House Captains! Sports Day photos will follow – we are just needing 

to check permissions before putting them in the newsletter! 

 

We hope that you all enjoyed the Summer Sizzle on Saturday. It means so much 

to us to get the community back together again and it was lovely to see so many 

children and parents involved. Thank you so much to the PTCA who have worked 

incredibly hard to put on this event and thank you to everyone who helped on  

the day! The PTCA are in the process of handing over to a new PTCA committee.  

Thank you to everyone who has supported us over the years and thank you to 

everyone who is stepping up to keep the PTCA going raising vital funds for the  

school. We look forward to the future events in the next academic year!  

 

Best wishes 

Miss Lock  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

DEVORAN NEWS 
 

4 July 2022 

Parent Consultations 
We are pleased to be holding our Parent Consultations next week. The booking system via Eschools goes live at 6pm 
tonight (Monday 4 July).  
Please book via Eschools. Any problems logging in, please speak to Mrs Andrews and we can book your time slot for you. 
  

Year One Parent Consultations Tuesday 12 July 3:30-6pm 
Thursday 14 July 3:30-6pm 

Year Two Parent Consultations Wednesday 13 July 8:30-3pm  
Wednesday 13 July 4:45-6pm 

Year Three Parent Consultations Monday 11 July 3:30-6pm 
Tuesday 12 July 3:30-6pm 

Year Four Parent Consultations Monday 11 July 3:30-6pm 
Tuesday 12 July 3:30-6pm 

Year Five Parent Consultations Monday 11 July 3:30-6pm 
Tuesday 12 July 3:30-6pm 

Year Six Parent Consultations Monday 11 July 3:30-6pm 
Tuesday 12 July 3:30-6pm 

 

Roskilly House Cup - House Point Totals 
 

 Total House 

1st  2150 Pendeen 

2nd  2135 Longships 

3rd  2100 Godrevy 

4th  2087 Trevose 
 

Congratulations to all the Houses! You all contributed 
brilliantly. Pendeen are the proud winners of the Roskilly 

House Cup this year 😊  

Year 6 Production 
 – Time Lord 
On Monday 18th  
July, Year 6 will be  
performing their  
end of year 
production of  
Time Lord at The  
Burrell Theatre,  
Truro School.  
This is a really  
exciting  
opportunity and we welcome children and  
families from across the school to attend.  
More information of how to book will 
follow in next week’s newsletter! The 
performance will start at 6:30pm and last 
roughly 50 minutes. 
  
 



 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Gymkhana 

On Friday Ella and Harriet represented Devoran School in a Gymkhana event. Out of about 15 teams they 
were placed 4th in tack and turnout and 6th in the games. They had a super day and we are very proud of 
them for this wonderful achievement!  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

Cornwall Cricket Under 11 Development Squad  

In November, Tom Bell (Year 6) Rory Best (Year 5) and Milo Best (Year 4) were selected to be part of 
Cornwall Cricket Under 11 Development Squad. This was a squad made up of about 40 boys from across 
Cornwall. They have trained from January until June with the squad demonstrating huge commitment and 
sportsmanship. Unfortunately, they have missed out on selection into the final 14 playing squad this year, 
but nonetheless we are all incredibly proud of how hard they have worked at developing their game. Great 
effort boys. Fingers crossed for next season! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Cricket News 

More cricket news will follow next week as so many year groups have gone out for cricket competitions 
over the last two weeks!  
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

               

                     

Photo Gallery 
 

This Week’s News 

This week the weather got in the way of 
our outside play a little but this hasn’t 
stopped us having lots of fun. We have 
looked at the life cycle of a strawberry 
and enjoyed being able to eat the ones 
we have grown as well as relaxing with 
our friends, creating models and lots of 
colouring and drawing.  

 

No After School Club  

On Thursday 7th July there will be no 

After School Club due to whole school 

staff training. 

Drop off and Collection 

Drop off and collection for all children is 
at the doors at the back of the school 
hall. 

Please can we also remind everyone 
that with the exception of those who 
need the accessible parking space, the 
school car park should not be used at 
drop off or collection times. 

Warmer Weather 

Can we ask everyone to start thinking 
about sun protection for the children. 
Each child will need a sunhat/cap, 
water bottle and sun cream available in 
school. This can be sent in each day or 
you can provide NAMED ones that we 
will keep in the Wraparound cupboard 
if this is easier. We know you will 
understand the importance of this and 
appreciate your help in making sure the 
children are prepared for their outside 
activities. 

Have a lovely week! 
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